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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 10th February 2015 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs S Mash, N Thom, P Venning, D Lewis, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 2 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
3050.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr Mrs P Homewood, reason accepted and PCSO Julia    
Ghost & Community Warden Lee Kidd.
3051.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None 


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
3052.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th January 2015: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
3053.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's Report

3054.
To Review the Code of Conduct:  Cllr Smith explained a few points.  After a short discussion it was proposed and agreed that all Councillors and the Clerk review the current Code, plus the blank form used for registering declarations of pecuniary interest, and will then notify Cllr Smith of any proposals for changes (apart from the revised Nolan descriptors) or queries and uncertainties by Tuesday 3rd March 2015.

3055.
To formally agree the amount of grant to give to VOICES for the remainder of this financial year and the next: It was formally agreed to give a grant of £100 immediately and £250 in April as previously discussed.
3056.
To consider and resolve whether to send out agendas electronically now that it is possible to do so:  On 12th January 2015 a Legislative Reform Order was laid down by the Dept. for Communities and Local Government enabling local councils to use electronic communications to send agendas.  Agreed to do this.
3057.
To confirm arrangements for the second Site Submissions Consultation to be held on 19th February 2015:  The main hall has been booked and Ashford Borough Council officers will be attending.  Notice is in the Outlook on Oxney and on the Notice Boards.
3058.
Correspondence:


For noting:


Previously forwarded by email:

a)  KALC – Provisional Local Government Finance Settlement – Bulletin feedback from meetings & Improvement & Development Board     b)  The Source Winter 2014-15 – News from South East Water     c)  ACRK – Inside Track 223     d)  NALC – Newsletter 26 January 2015     e)  ABC – Parliamentary, Borough & Parish Elections 7th May 2015     f)  KALC – Annual Planning Conference 27/3/15     g)  KALC – Parish News     h)  Southern Water bills 2015/16     i)  Update from Ashford Police     j)  Amber Rudd MP – The green light is well & truly lit for High Speed Rail
3059.
To authorise payments:

Glasdon UK £209.30 plus VAT for Community Litter Bin as agreed plus fixing kit and 2 boxes of appropriate bin bags.  Authorised. Clerk to look into getting a notice to go on it to say that if has been supplied by the Parish Council.  The Caretaker has fitted it.

3060.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:    Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.
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b)  Planning:

     Decisions received: 

     14/01530/AS  Rosedene, 18 Poplar Road – Single storey rear extension                    Granted


     14/01549/AS  The Quarter House, Peening Quarter – Erection of two rows of 8 solar panels

                                        in rear paddock                                                                                       Granted

c)  Highways  - see Clerk's Report for report of meeting with Highways Steward, Ron Swan.


Cllr Lewis pointed out that the footway opposite the Triangle and along Poplar Road to the Old Gaol is barely passable due to the overgrown hedge.  Clerk to write to Mr Mallet asking that it be cut back.

d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report.

e)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report.


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – 

                 i) Trip hazard at the road end of the Cemetery track. Clerk has obtained a verbal quotation of      not more than £200 from Paul Stern to take it out and make good afterwards. All agreed.

                 ii) Clerk gave an update on the request for a Memorial Garden in the Churchyard. No confirmed details yet.
3061. 
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


i)  VOICES – Cllr Smith gave a short report. It is hoped that the Community Led Plan will be ready to present to the community by the end of April.  A 16 page booklet is proposed. Funding is being looked into with the thought that the Parish Council may be asked to fund the balance.  Cllr Smith also informed the meeting that the PayPoint is still awaited for the shop.  It was noted that it needs someone to volunteer to organise an official opening if that is what is required.

ii)  KALC – The Chairman gave a report on the last meeting when the main topics discussed had been the joint Ashford and Canterbury CCG, Assistant Community Wardens and flood defences.
3062.  To arrange a date for the Annual Parish Meeting:  It was agreed to hold this on Thursday 23rd                     April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall Club Room.  The Borough Councillor Mick Burgess and Kent County     Councillor Mike Hill will be invited to give their reports.
3063.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
3064.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th March 2015 at 7.30pm
3065.
Items for information: 

i)  Assistant Community Wardens – The Chairman informed the meeting that although there was nothing in writing yet it is likely to be proposed by KCC Cllr. Mike Hill that KCC works with Parish Councils to have Assistant Community Wardens. It is being suggested that Parishes work in clusters to have their own volunteer Assistant Community Warden.  He hopes that parishes might consider putting in £250-£300 a year to fund the running of the scheme and it is hoped that a pilot might start in September to run for 3 months to see how it works.


ii)  Ashford Borough Council's ideas for Grounds Maintenance 2016 – The Chairman reported that the Borough Council is asking all Parish Councils to cluster to operate this from April 2016 although they won't be forced to do so.


iii) Forthcoming Election Timetable – This has been emailed to all Councillors.


iv) Police – Cllr Venning reported that there is a lot of information mentioning beat meetings.


v)  Wittersham Film Society – The Chairman explained that he has prepared a spreadsheet to send in relation to the grant awarded but requires a publicity officer and one other. Cllr Venning put his name forward as publicity officer.


vi) Community Warden's Report – read out by the Clerk


vii) PCSO's Report – read out by the Clerk.  To be noted that the number of crimes reported is considerably different from the ones on the Community Warden's Report.


At this point the agenda states that the public were to be excluded. However Mrs Lewis, during the public session, had expressed her concern that the item on Assets of Community Value had been included in this.  She could understand why the Proposed Cemetery Extension should be but pointed out that a resolution to do this should have been put forward and voted on. With regard to the Assets of Community Value she felt it was in the public interest that this be discussed in the main body of the meeting and wanted to know why the Parish Council thought it wasn't.  
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Cllr Lewis, therefore, put forward a resolution here under the Local Government Act 1972, Section 100A, subsection 4 that item 17i)  on the Proposed purchase of Cemetery extension be discussed with the public excluded and item 17ii) on Assets of Community Value be taken out and discussed with public present. A majority vote agreed to this resolution.
3066.
Assets of Community Value: Set up arrangements to take process forward.  With regard to the points mentioned in the Public Session Cllr Smith pointed out that in his paper prepared for the meeting and given to Cllrs, his final proposal, if previous proposals had been agreed, was that future discussions would take place in open session. After a full discussion it was agreed that Cllr Venning will write a short piece for the April edition of Outlook on Oxney and circulate for Cllrs approval.  It will explain why the Parish Council is proposing registering with the Borough Council Assets of Community Value and to ask parishioners to put forward ideas of their own.  A meeting will then be held to discuss Assets suggested and to finalise the list.
The public were then excluded so that agenda item 17i) could be discussed.
The meeting closed at 23.10hrs.
